
  
 

UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 
REGION III 

FOUR PENN CENTER – 1600 JOHN F. KENNEDY BLVD. 
PHILADELPHIA, PENNSYLVANIA 19103-2852 

 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Mr. Robert Ecklin, President 
Stoner, Inc. 
1070 Robert Fulton Hwy 
Quarryville, PA 17566 
Email:  recklin@stonersolutions.com 
 
 
Re: Administration Order Docket No. CAA-03-2022-0098DA 

 
 

Dear Mr. Ecklin: 
 
The United States Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) is in receipt of the Final Report 
submitted to EPA on April 28, 2023 for the Stoner Inc. facility pursuant to the Administrative 
Compliance Order on Consent (Order).  This letter serves as written approval of the Final Report 
pursuant to Paragraph 34.f of the Order and Notice of Termination of the Order pursuant to 
Section H. 
 
Should you have any questions, please contact Patrick Beckley of my staff at (215) 814-3261. 
 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 

Arlín Galarza-Hernández, Chief 
Oil and Prevention Enforcement Section (3ED41) 
Enforcement & Compliance Assurance Division 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
cc:   Donald Wagner, Esq.,Stevens and Lee, LLP, donald.wagner@stevenslee.com 
  Dean Swartz, SHE Director, Stoner, Inc., dswartz@stonersolutions.com 
  Cynthia T. Weiss, Sr. Assistant Regional Counsel, weiss.cynthia@epa.gov 
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